

## **GRAYSLAKE FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT**

Headquarters Station • 160 Hawley Street • Grayslake, IL 60030 • Tel. 847.223.8960 • Fax 847.223.8964 www.grayslakefire.com

**Board of Trustees** 

Fire Chief Dan Pierre

Ellen L. Dimock
President
Karen Wojciechowski
Treasurer
Terry Toth
Secretary

April 22, 2021

Ms. Sandy Hart Lake County Board Member, District 13 18 N. County St. 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Waukegan, IL 60085

Dear Ms. Hart,

I am writing this letter in support of the reappointment of Mrs. Karen Wojciechowski to the Grayslake Fire Protection District Board of Trustees. Mrs. Wojciechowski has been integral in the planning and implementation of District policy and operations and continues to be dedicated to growing this organization properly while maintaining fiscal responsibility. Karen has a strong background in local government as she currently works at the Village of Grayslake with many years of work experience. Mrs. Wojciechowski continues her involvement in our strategic planning and developing long range goals for the Fire District. As the Treasurer of the District, she has provided guidance and oversight to ensure we remain fiscally sound while being directly involved with the Grayslake Firefighter's pension board. Prior to being appointed as a Trustee, Karen spent several years as a Fire Commissioner with the District. This experience allowed her to gain the knowledge in not only the planning and operation of the Fire District, but also understanding human resources that are unique to the fire service in Illinois.

As you know, economic challenges affect all taxing bodies including ours and Karen's understanding of the issues, along with his clear vision of necessary operational objectives is extremely beneficial to all of us. Because of her experience, guidance, and leadership that she has demonstrated, I truly believe it is in the best interest of the officers, members, and citizens of the Grayslake Fire Protection District for Karen to be reappointed as a member of the Grayslake Fire Protection District Board of Trustees. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at any time.

Sincerely

₽an Pierre Fire Chief